 I would first like to express my deepest gratitude to the Chair, His Excellency, Minister Marat Tazhin of Kazakhstan, and to the Ministry of Foreign Affairs of Kazakhstan for the excellent arrangements made for this meeting.

As the former ACD Chair, the Republic of Korea is pleased to provide a briefing on the final recommendations of the ACD High-Level Study Group on the future direction of the ACD.

Before moving on to the report, please allow me to express my sincere appreciation to the interest and support of the ACD member countries during the Republic of Korea's 15-month Chairmanship, which ended last September at the ACD Ministers' Meeting on the sidelines of the 63rd UN General Assembly. 

Thanks to the active cooperation of the ACD members, we were able to attain valuable recommendations from the High-Level Study Group, which can be assessed as being one of the most meaningful outcomes of the Republic of Korea's Chairmanship.

At the 6th ACD Ministerial Meeting held in Seoul on June 5, 2007, the members endorsed the creation of the ACD High-Level Study Group, with the aim of making recommendations on 4 issues of significance for the future direction of the forum. These issues are (1) End Goals of ACD Cooperation, (2) Desirability of Creating an ACD Secretariat, (3) Funding and other Mechanisms to Stimulate Progress and Activities of Different Project Areas and (4) Track Ⅱ Participation in the ACD Process.

In addition to these issues, two more issues were also discussed as a result of the decision reached at the ACD Ministers' Meeting on the sidelines of the 62nd UN General Assembly. They are (1) Cultural Cooperation and (2) the Membership issue.
The High-Level Study Group met three times during 2007-2008 to discuss these issues : first in Bangkok(August 20-21, 2007), then in Seoul(April 17-18, 2008), and then in Astana(August 18-19, 2008). Through these three rounds of the High-Level Study Group meeting, the members reached consensus on the following recommendations.

The first issue assigned to the High-Level Study Group was that which concerned the "End Goals". In dealing with this issue, the High-Level Study Group considered a number of specific topics.

Based on the core values of the ACD : voluntarism, informality, non-institutionalization, and openness, the High-Level Study Group recommended the following. For the short-term goal, the ACD should strengthen a sense of "Asian-ness" by creating "Asian Connectivity". As for the long-term goal, the ACD should build an "Asian Community". And, these goals should be achieved gradually.

The High-Level Study Group also discussed topics including the "Nature of the ACD Forum", the "Creation of Clusters of Cooperation", the "Prime and Co-Prime Movers' Consultation Mechanism", the "Possibility of Developing the Prime and Co-Prime Movers' Consultation Mechanism into a Senior Officials Meeting(SOM)", and the "Appropriate Outcome Document for the ACD Ministerial Meeting".

The second issue discussed at the High-Level Study Group was the "Desirability of an ACD Secretariat". 

The High-Level Study Group shared a common view on the need for an ACD Secretariat and suggested the launching of a Virtual Secretariat as an initial step.

In accordance with the recommendations of the High-Level Study Group, the host country of the ACD Ministerial Meeting will operate the Virtual Secretariat, while the Coordinating Group will assist in its operation.

As there may be a need for a Permanent Secretariat in the long run as the ACD continues to evolve, we may engage in further discussions on this matter, once consensus is reached on its feasibility.

The third issue reviewed by the High-Level Study Group was the "Funding and Other Mechanisms to Stimulate Progress", and the "Activities of Different Project Areas". Three aspects of funding were discussed.

First, the High-Level Study Group concurred that the host country of the ACD Ministerial Meeting should provide the funding of the Virtual Secretariat.

Second, given that the issue of a centralized funding mechanism cannot be resolved until consensus is reached, the High-Level Study Group recognized the need to conduct further studies on the ACD funding mechanism.

Lastly, while the High-Level Study Group agreed that the Prime and Co-Prime Movers are principally responsible for the funding of cooperation projects, it also suggested as additional funding sources, institutions such as the Asian Development Bank(ADB) and the Islamic Development Bank(IBD), and also member countries and third parties that may be interested in the development of specific project areas.

The fourth issue discussed by the High-Level Study Group was "Track Ⅱ Participation in the ACD Process". 

The High-Level Study Group recognized the value of involving Track Ⅱ in the development of the ACD process, and agreed to revitalize the ACD Think Tanks Network, and recommended the holding of this Network meeting on an annual basis.

The High-Level Study Group also recommended that the meetings should be hosted on a voluntary basis by the host country or any other member country, and that these meetings should be held at a reasonable time prior to the ACD Ministerial Meeting to ensure that their recommendations are properly taken into account. 
The High-Level Study Group expressed its appreciation for India's proposal to hold the Track Ⅱ Network Meeting in 2009.

The fifth issue for discussion by the High-Level Study Group was "Cultural Cooperation".

The High-Level Study Group recognized that cultural cooperation should be accepted as the 20th ACD cooperation project and recommended the Islamic Republic of Iran as the Prime Mover and India as the Co-Prime Mover respectively.

The High-Level Study Group expressed its appreciation to the ACD Coordinator, the Kingdom of Thailand, for publishing the first edition of the ACD Cultural Compendium as a part of ACD cultural cooperation.

The final issue that the High-Level Study Group took up for discussion was that of "Membership".

Being mindful of the ACD principles of openness and inclusiveness, the High-Level Study Group recommended lifting the current moratorium on ACD membership, and with it, welcomed the official application of the Kyrgyz Republic for ACD membership.

The High-Level Study Group also recommended the acceptance of Morocco as an ACD Partner for Development, in accordance with the Guidelines for the ACD Partner for Development.

I am glad that the High-Level Study Group has fulfilled its mandate by presenting its recommendations on the 6 issues that it had been assigned to review.

The High-Level Study Group Meeting has suggested the general direction for the future of the ACD and generated further momentum for the future development of the ACD. 

Since its launch in 2002 with the 18 original member countries, the ACD has achieved external expansion, growing to the current number of 30 member countries and 19 areas of cooperation. It is expected that, through the implementation of the High-Level Study Group recommendations, the ACD will become more institutionalized and will be able to further enhance the cooperation among its members.

Thank you.






PAGE  
2

